



Injury and Violence Prevention Committee Meeting

Virginia Office of Emergency Medical Services

Sheraton Norfolk Waterside, 777 Waterside Drive, Norfolk, VA 23510
November 5, 2019
3:00 p.m.
	Members Present:
	Members Absent:
	OEMS Staff:
	Others:

	Sarah Beth Dinwiddie, Chair
	Jean Hoyt
	Wanda Street
	Tanya Trevilian

	Debbie Bell
	Sid Bingley
	David Edwards
	

	Julie Garner
	Linda Watkins
	
	

	Mike Garnett
	Lauren Yerkes
	
	

	Corri Miller-Hobbs
	Tim McKay
	
	

	Scott Shahan
	
	
	

	Tracy White
	
	
	


	Topic/Subject
	Discussion
	Recommendations, Action/Follow-up; Responsible Person

	I. Call to order,

Welcome & Introductions:
	The meeting was called to order at 3:06 p.m. Everyone around the room introduced themselves.
a. Approval of previous meeting minutes dated August 1, 2019.

b. Approval of today’s agenda – Approved by consensus
	

	II.  Chair Report:
	Sarah Beth Dinwiddie announced she is the new chair of the committee.  Karen Shipman, the previous chair, has accepted another job and has left the committee. The committee will soon appoint a vice chair. Linda Watkins will replace the position that Sara Beth held as the Hospital IP Coordinator.  We are very fortunate to have her as she has been working on this process with us since the beginning.  She could not be here today.  In keeping the mission and vision of the Trauma System Plan on the forefront, Sarah Beth asked everyone to read over the Mission and Vision Statements on the back of the agenda.
	

	III.  Review of Meeting Schedule, New Documents, etc.
	No discussion.
	

	IV. Unfinished Business:
	a. Review of Goals and Objectives under Trauma System Plan
Goal #2 was reviewed and discussed by the committee members. Under IVP 2.1, Sarah Beth stated that the VDH Injury and Violence Prevention Collaborative Network has been developed over the last couple of years and their goal is to be the infrastructure and any information we can feed into or collaborate through is how we will work through this goal.  Corri stated that they are holding four quarterly meetings across the Commonwealth.  They invite interested stakeholders to network and learn information.  They are looking for topics and speakers.  It was suggested to look at the Chief Medical Examiners’ Office Fatality Review Teams.  They make recommendations to prevent deaths based on the trends that they are seeing.  
A new committee member asked if the trauma program managers are meeting on a regular basis.  Tanya stated that they have not met in several months, but are due to meet in December.  Another new committee member stated that she would categorize injury prevention as number 1 and violence prevention as number 2 and then bring them together.  She asked if this is something that is considered or is she thinking about this wrong.  Sarah Beth stated that as far as the goals and objectives are concerned its all under one umbrella.  However, once we start looking at the data, they will fall under intentional versus unintentional.  Intentional is where violence will fall under and unintentional is where injury (car crash or falls, etc.) will fall under. 
For the three new members: Tracy, Debbie and Julie, Sarah Beth explained the ACS visit and the task force process and how we have evolved into the system that we have now.  David Edwards explained his role within the Virginia Department of Health, EMS for Children.  The goals and objectives for each of the committees were developed from the ACS’ recommendations.  
For IVP 2.2, Sarah Beth feels that this could be a bullet point under 2.1. It was suggested to assist the Injury and Violence Prevention Collaborative Network in making connections/partnerships that they may have missed.

Sarah Beth feels that Goal 3 will be data driven – based on the data findings.  This will be difficult to accomplish without the data piece. The committee will revisit this goal.
There was discussion about the Stop the Bleed collaboration with the schools and school injuries that don’t make it to hospitals so they are not included in the data. 
	

	V. New Business:
	Scott Shahan distributed and shared data points that are collected from the Virginia Criminal Information Network (VCIN).  The State Police runs reports based on any of the variables or data points listed. Scott explained the perspective of how law enforcement sees injury and violence as one based on the criminal act or acts committed.  The committee continued to discuss random, intentional and unintentional injury and violence.  They also discussed crime prevention strategies which will be based on the data or the trends in crimes.
	

	VI. Public Comment:
	None.
	

	VII. Date of Next Meeting:
	Thursday, February 6, 2020 at 3 p.m. at the Embassy Suites in Richmond, VA
	

	VIII. Adjournment
	The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:17 p.m.
	



Respectfully submitted by:


Wanda L. Street


Executive Secretary
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